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New York City Police Department
Annual Overtime Control Plan — Fiscal Year 2024

On September 14, 2023, Mayor Eric Adams signed Directive 2023-2. This Directive included the
development of overtime reduction targets and spending plans for New York City’s four
uniformed agencies, including the New York City Police Department (NYPD). As a result of
this Directive, the NYPD has begun to work more closely with the Mayor’s Office of
Management and Budget (OMB) to formulate reduction targets for Fiscal Year 2024.

As part of this Directive, the agency will continually seek overtime reductions while still
adhering to its commitment to public safety. This includes a decrease in overtime hours year-
over-year within areas such as, but not limited to, arrests, investigations, and operational, as well
as a reduction in overtime for major citywide events. However, as there have been recently
settled collective bargaining agreements within Fiscal Year 2024, the overtime cost associated
with such hours will be subject to change despite the instituted reductions.

Additionally, monthly meetings with OMB and City Hall have been established. Within these
meetings, the NYPD will report overtime spending to be monitored for compliance by OMB in
coordination with City Hall. If overspending is identified, the NYPD will seek a remediation
plan.

As Fiscal Year 2024 progresses, the NYPD will continue to assess and identify modes in which
it can mitigate overtime spending as feasibly as possible.
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